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Recreation Department
       


Dear Ski/Snowboard Participants and Parents,

Welcome to the Arlington Recreation Elementary Ski/Snowboard Program. The first day of the Ski/Snowboard Program is scheduled to be Tuesday, January 7, 2020.  Listed below are very important policies and information regarding various aspects of the program.  Please read these carefully, as I am sure they will answer some questions you may have. Anyone interested in chaperoning please contact Erin Campbell at ecampbell@town.arlington.ma.us. Chaperones do receive free skiing/snowboarding.
 
Please note:    If you plan on renting and your child did not attend the scheduled pre-fit in December, you must take your child to Nashoba to get fitted for rentals before the program begins.  It will be too hectic on the first day of the program to fit your child for rentals. Checks for rentals are made directly to Nashoba Valley.

BEFORE THE TRIP

1. The Ski Program will begin on Tuesday, January 7, 2020 and run for 4 consecutive Tuesday afternoons. Participants will be picked up at the Ed Burns Arena by 2:00 PM and dropped back off at the Ed Burns Arena around 6:30 PM. Please note every attempt will be made to make up any session cancelled due to inclement weather or poor ski conditions. If the ski program is forced to run into late March and cancelled sessions cannot be made up, refunds will not be granted by either Arlington Recreation or Nashoba Valley Ski Area. 

2.   Please make sure that you bring ski gloves or mittens and a hat every day.  You will be provided with a colored lightweight vest for identification purposes. This vest goes over your outer most coat.

3. It is our intention to have a minimum of four/five parent monitors present on the bus.  To ensure a safe trip, all participants must adhere to the Arlington Recreation Ski Program Conduct Policy.  If a student is found in violation of the Conduct Policy, disciplinary actions will be taken as follows:


 First Offense: A verbal warning to both the student and the parents about the inappropriate behavior.

 Second Offense: Suspension for one week from the program without a refund.
 
Third Offense: Suspension from the entire program without refund.

4. All personal belongings (bags, purses, etc.) must stay on the bus, so please do not bring any items of value with you.  Arlington Recreation, Joseph's Transportation, and Nashoba Valley will not be responsible for any lost or stolen articles.

5. If you must bring belongings with you, please label each item with your name, address and telephone number.  If you leave any items at Nashoba, please check with Nashoba’s lost and found.

6. No refunds will be given to participants who miss a ski session or who are dismissed from the ski program due to violation of the conduct policy.  Arlington Recreation and/or Nashoba will not pro-rate fees paid for the program, if your child misses a session. There are no vouchers for missed sessions for this program.

7. Participants will be given their Ski Pins (lift tickets) and Arlington Recreation identification vest. You must wear both at all times.  Return your pin and vest to the Arlington Ski Supervisor on the bus at the end of the day.  Supervisors will distribute pins and participant vests each week. You cannot ski/snowboard without either. 

 
UPON ARRIVAL


8. Upon arrival to the ski area, all participants will proceed straight to the rental shop with a monitor.  Renters should bring their rental slip with them every day, just in case.  This will make the rental process more efficient.  It is suggested that you have most of your clothing and ski/snowboard boots on before you leave the bus.  If you are not renting and need to put on clothing/equipment you can do so in the Rental Shop. We want to keep the kids in one area as much as possible.  

RENTERS ONLY # 9, #10 & #11

9. Renters may enter the rental shop when ready; renters will proceed into the building  (very quietly, there are a lot of kids from other groups who are also renting) line up single file against the left wall.

10. Tell the Nashoba Valley staff members your name and town and they will hand you your rental card. Please take the card directly behind you to the ski rental counter. Nashoba staff will first give you your boots. Immediately go to the benches and put on your boots. If they do not fit, find an Arlington Recreation monitor and have them exchange them for you. After you have your boots on, proceed to the end of the rental counter to receive your skis. Your skis will be on the counter with your name on them. If you want poles, you must ask for them. Snowboard renters have a separate pick-up area at the end of the counter by the exit doors.

One of the Arlington Recreation Chaperones will assist you with your equipment if you need help.  No Skis, Poles, or Snowboards will be allowed inside the Ski Lodge.

11. After obtaining all equipment, proceed to locate one of the Arlington Recreation Chaperones inside the Rental Shop and put your shoes in a place you will remember! Ideally, back in a bag with your other items.

SKIING/SNOWBOARDING
12.  Lessons will not begin until 4:15 PM.  


The Ski School meeting area is to the right of the ski Lodge and directly in front of the Rental Shop.  Snowboard Lessons are way to the right of the ski area in front of the bus drop off area in the parking lot. Instructors will be present to show you where to line up.  Please line up single file when in your lesson group, and BE ON TIME, AS
LESSONS WILL NOT WAIT.

13. Before the lesson, participants are free to ski/snowboard at their leisure. Participants must keep track of time and make their way to the area in front of the rental shack at 4:00PM. Everyone will be encouraged to use the buddy system during free ski.

14.  Immediately after lessons (at 5:15PM) we will return all rental equipment and start boarding the buses.

15. Do not enter your bus without a chaperone checking you in.  The bus will be marked Arlington Recreation.  All Skiers/Snowboarders should be on the bus by 5:30 PM so we can try to be home by 6:15/6:30PM.

16. Arrival time in Arlington will be approximately 6:15PM.  Parents must pick their child up at the Ed Burns Arena.

17. If any problem should occur, please contact the Ski School Administration Desk.  The
address and phone number of the ski area are: 79 Powers Road, Westford, MA 01886, 1-978-692-3033


FREQUENTLY ASED QUESTIONS:
* Can I drive my child to and from the mountain?

We do not suggest that you drive your child to Nashoba or bring them home from Nashoba. This should only be done in an emergency or as a last resort and prior written notification must be submitted to the Recreation Office.

If you absolutely have to bring your child up to Nashoba, it is your responsibility to alert one of the Arlington Recreation Chaperones your child is now at the program and will be coming home on the bus.  The best way to accomplish this is to look for the chaperone stationed in front of the Rental Shop and alert them that your child is now at the program and that they will be taking the bus home. 

If you absolutely have to pick your child up from Nashoba, and take them home, please make sure an Arlington Recreation Chaperones checks your child out. Again, we must have prior written notification in order to release your child.

PLEASE do not tell another participant to relay the message to one of the chaperones.

* Should I give my child money?

The concession area at the mountain is a popular place before lessons. I would ask that you do not give them too much money to spend, $5 should be enough. The kids will be allowed time when we get to Nashoba to ski/snowboard and/or get snacks. No snacks are allowed after lessons or on the bus. Upon completion of lessons, kids are to return rentals or meet in our designated spot. Our biggest concern is getting the kids on the bus and back home. We don’t want to be chasing kids in food lines. 

* Important Chaperone Phone Number:
Erin Campbell: 339-368-0100


Thank you for taking the time to read all of this important information. If you have additional questions, please call me at Arlington Recreation 781-316-3880. 


Sincerely,

Erin Campbell
Assistant Recreation Director
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